
 

               
 

  

  

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

March 
Thursday 28th  

Last day of school for 
Term 1 

Friday 29th    
GOOD FRIDAY 
NO SCHOOL 

April 

Monday 15th  First day of Term 2 

Monday 22nd  STUDENT FREE DAY 

Thursday 25th  
ANZAC Day – Public 
Holiday 

May 

Thursday 9th  Mother’s Day Dinner 
Monday 20th – 
Friday 24th  

Cottage by the Sea’s 
CAMP - Seniors 

June 
Monday 3rd – 
Thursday 6th  

Sovereign Hill Camp - 
Seniors 

Phone:  51 627 800   
1020 Deptford Rd Clifton Creek 3875   
Email: clifton.creek.ps@education.vic.gov.au  
Website: www.cliftoncreekps.vic.edu.au 

Calendar – Term 1 & 2  
22nd March – 28th June 

Issue 4 - 2024 
Friday the 22nd of March 

Sue’s Message 

Here we are almost at the end of Term 1 
and Easter is just around the corner. 
Tiredness is creeping in, and feet are 
beginning to drag, but despite this our 
students continue to amaze us with 
great work and progress. I hope that the 
holidays provide families with some 
down time to recharge batteries and 
make memories. Whether you are 
staying in the area or going away, please 
stay safe. 

Clifton Creek Primary School 

‘ONE IN, ALL IN’ 

ATTENTION - On the last day of Term 1, Thursday the 
28th of March, school will finish at the normal time of 
3:20pm and the bus will run as usual. 



     

Prep Class 

Wow the weeks have just flown by! We are already in week 8! We are beyond thrilled with 
how the Prep’s have settled in and how hard they have worked this term. It is so great 
seeing them become more confident with letter and number recognition and writing.  

For Reading groups, we read ‘Where is Pat?’, ‘We’re Going on a Bear Hunt’ and ‘Into 
Space’. The Preps completed activities that reinforced their understanding of the stories. 
Thank you to parents for continuously reading at home; if we could please have readers 
returned every day, that would be great. 

For Soundwaves and Handwriting, we focused on the letter’s ‘L’ and ‘M’. Each week the 
Preps need to collect 20 stars in order to do a cooking activity on Wednesday. For the past 
2 weeks we made Lemonade and Milo Milkshakes! 

For Maths, we are continuing our learning and exploration of numbers from 1 to 20. We 
have been completing our Maths Trek work and playing maths games. We have also begun 
looking at patterns and using concrete materials such as beads and Unifix.  

Within our writing block, we are regularly completing sentence starters such as ‘On the 
weekend I…’ and reading stories and writing about what happened in the story.  

For handwriting, this term we are still concentrating on correct pencil grip, formation, 
starting points, size, and posture while writing. We have also been playing memory games 
that involve the golden words.  

In Soundwaves, we focused on the letter’s ‘l’, ‘m’, and ‘b’, and lemonade and milo 
milkshakes! The Preps loved making both and especially drinking them! 

We had a wonderful time on our excursion to the ‘The Smeds and the Smoos’. It was great 
seeing the children joining in with the singing and dancing parts 

 of the show.  

It has been wonderful having the Parent Teacher Interviews with Prep parents. I really 
appreciate hearing about how your child is travelling. Please do not hesitate to reach out if 
we can support your child in any way at school.  

Thank you! 

Angelina 



  

Japanese 

We have only had one Japanese lesson this fortnight because of the public holiday. The 
senior class worked on asking someone’s name and answering, as well as consolidating 
number knowledge to 100. The junior class also worked on introductions and numbers 
to 20. All students have been working well in class and Sensei Mai is amazed at how well 
they are progressing.  

 

Senior Class 

As we come to the end of Term 1 it has been great to see our students have worked hard 
on all their learning. 

This fortnight in Soundwaves, students learned about the sounds ‘i’ for igloo and ‘f’ for 
fish. Students also learned about compound words, more suffixes and prefixes, as well as 
continuing learning more about Greek and Latin roots. 

In reading students finished their unit on fact and opinion and have moved onto finding 
the main idea. They are learning that they can often find the main idea in the first 
sentence or the last, and what is supporting detail.  

In our handwriting sessions, students have been working on a variety of formations, such 
as: downward strokes, closed anti-clockwise letters, parts of letters, touch joins, 
horizontal joins, diagonal joins and speed loops. 

In writing students selected the historical voyage to research and began writing dot 
points for each section of the text. Next week we will finish writing. 

In maths groups students completed learning tasks about collecting and organising data, 
predicting outcomes, modelling to help solve questions, calculating money, budgets, line 
graphs, categorical and numerical data, using the area model to help with multiplication, 
properties of angles, renaming fractions and solving multi-step problems. 



  

Easter Activities 

Next Wednesday Buchan Primary School 
will be visiting for a day of Easter activities. 
It is great to have connections with other 
small schools in the area, making 
connections which can be invaluable in the 
transition to secondary school. We are all 
looking forward to the visit.  

History 

Gold is our topic during our history 
lessons this fortnight. We have 
learned about its value and how 
rare it is. We have also learned 
about how currency has moved 
from local trading of goods to the 
Australian dollars we use today. 
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